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DOVER FASTRACK — PROJECT NEWSLETTER

Public Exhibitions Feedback

The Project Team wishes to thank everyone who attended the
three public exhibitions held during April. We have updated the
frequently asked questions sheet to share responses to some of
the additional questions raised at the event. These are available
via Dover District Council's ‘Keep Me Posted’ service at |
www.dover.gov.uk. or view Kent County Council website at = ‘@i
Doverfastrack@kent.gov.uk

What has been happening?

Colas are undertaking ground works at the Tesco roundabout. This is part of constructing a new access road which will
lead towards the new bridge to be installed over the A2, connecting Whitfield to Honeywood Parkway. This entrance
area also provides access to Colas compound building under Section 1B of the programme.

Work continues with constructing the carriageway in Section 2A beyond the 120m completed section, preparation
ground works, including archaeology within Section 2B. This is to be completed prior to the construction phase of
carriageway which will meet the Dover Road, near Frith Farm. A footway/cycleway will be included in this phase.

The Colas site compound is constructed in Section 1B South, adjacent
to the Tesco roundabout. The site compound building will be in place
until Summer/Autumn 2023. Groundwork continues in this section which
includes surveys and drainage, progressing towards creating an
entrance to 1B North.

Colas Site Compound Office

The first 120m section of carriageway from the site entrance at B&Q
roundabout, referred to as Section 2A of the phased scheme has been
completed.

The first 120m of completed carriageway

www.colas.co.uk
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Indicative Programme Timeline

Traffic Management updates
There are Traffic Management plans in place to facilitate and guide the flow of traffic entering site entrances off B&Q
and Tesco roundabouts on Honeywood Parkway through White Cliffs Business Park.

It will be necessary to install narrow lanes on the A2 to allow the bridge to be constructed, this will be between the A256
Whitfield roundabout to A256 Whitfield By-pass from May 2022 through until December 2022.

Any road closures and traffic management planned for Dover Road will be carried out during the school summer holidays
from 25.07.22 to 01.09.22.

Pedestrian Management updates

A footway diversion at the B&Q roundabout remains in place to divert pedestrians away from the site access to Section
2A. Traffic Management is incorporated to facilitate the flow of HGV'’s visiting the site and to prevent parking around this
location to ensure pedestrian crossing and safety is maintained.

A temporary closure to a small section of footpath after Honeywood Parkway bus stop, adjacent to the site entrance off
the Tesco roundabout currently remains in place. A pedestrian diversion is signposted to ensure safe crossing, we
strongly encourage pedestrians to use the crossing at the junction with Melbourne Avenue.

Want to know more?

If you want to learn more about planned activities, get involved in community events or take advantage of free training
opportunities, please call or text our dedicated Public Liaison Officer on 07799 835379 or email
PLODoverFT@colas.co.uk or sign up to Dover District Council’'s ‘Keep Me Posted’ service at www.dover.gov.uk. or
view Kent County Council website at Doverfastrack@kent.gov.uk
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